
 CITY OF LAS VEGAS 
 PLANNING COMMISSION AND CITY COUNCIL 
  RECOMMENDATIONS / COMMENTS 
 
 
FROM:    CLARK COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF AVIATION 
 
APPLICATION NUMBERS:  22-0339-ZON1, VAR1, TMP1  
 
PROJECT:    TONOPAH & VEGAS, 29 SFU 
 
LOCATION:     139-20-802-002, 003 
 
MEETING DATE:   AUGUST 9, 2022, PLANNING COMMISSION,  

SEPTEMBER 21, 2022, CITY COUNCIL 
 
COMMENTS:    
 
The proposed development lies just outside the 2015 AE-60 (60-65 DNL) noise contour for North 
Las Vegas Airport (VGT), and is subject to significant aircraft noise and continuing over-flights.  
Future demand for air travel and airport operations is expected to increase significantly.  Clark 
County intends to continue to upgrade VGT to meet future air traffic demand, and nighttime 
operations may and will continue to occur at VGT. 
 
Applicant is advised that issuing a stand-alone noise disclosure statement to the purchaser or 
renter of each unit in the proposed development and to forward the completed and recorded noise 
disclosure statements to the Department of Aviation's Noise Office is strongly encouraged.  
Additionally, the Federal Aviation Administration will no longer approve remedial noise 
mitigation measures for incompatible development impacted by aircraft operations which was 
constructed after October 1, 1998, and funds will not be available in the future should the 
residents wish to have their buildings purchased or soundproofed. 
 




